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SUMMARY: House Bill 962 would eliminate the special license plate fee for the Distinguished Flying 

Cross and Air Medal Recipient special registration plates. 

CURRENT LAW:  North Carolina offers a number of special registration plates. Upon application and 

payment of the required registration fees, a person may obtain from the Division of Motor Vehicles a 

special registration plate for a motor vehicle registered in that person's name if the person qualifies for 

the plate. As a general rule, the fee for a special registration plate is the regular vehicle registration fee, 

which is $28 plus a $10 special registration plate fee. The $10 special registration plate fee is credited to 

the Special Registration Plate Account.  

BILL ANALYSIS: House Bill 962 would eliminate the special license plate fee ($10) for the 

Distinguished Flying Cross and Air Medal Recipient special registration plates. The plates remain 

subject to the regular motor vehicle registration fee ($28). 

EFFECTIVE DATE: House Bill 962 would be effective when it becomes law.  
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